
  
The EV Alliance is proudly supporting the uptake of electric vehicles in Australia and New Zealand for home, 

business, industry and government.   

             

  

    

Date: 8th March 2021   

   

To: Chair, Senate Standing Committee on Economics   

Re: COAG Reform Fund Amendment (No Electric Vehicle Taxes) Bill 2020    

   

  

Dear Chair,   

   

The EV alliance is a collaborative group of professional EV conversion and servicing experts based 

in Australia and New Zealand. We specialise in internal combustion engine (ICE) vehicle 

conversions to full battery-electric (EV). We believe in rescuing and repurposing classic vehicles 

for a second life and re-engineering fleet vehicles for rapid decarbonisation.   

  

Our members are leaders in the sector of electric vehicles and conversions with our members 

verified, trustworthy, and established in the Australian and New Zealand EV industry, and we 

actively work to progress the sector. As an organisation, we work together to improve EV 

conversion technology and share knowledge to provide information for safe Do-It-Yourself 

conversion.  

  

On behalf of our members, we wish to express our full support for any legislation which 

promotes electric vehicles, rather than taxing them.   

  

Our members are small business owners who wholeheartedly believe that the future is electric, 

and so we must take charge and highlight that introducing a tax on electric vehicles (EV’s) could 

pose a risk of hindering Australia’s already tragically slow uptake of Electric Vehicles.    

  

We believe that the reasons for introducing a tax on electric vehicles is unfounded. Debate has 

been heard regarding funding for road construction and maintenance. Fuel excise does not 

currently provide funding for road construction and maintenance. Since the early 1990s road 

funding has been set as part of the budgeting process, discontinuing the use of fuel excise for this 

purpose.   

  

Fuel is already decreasing in demand due to improvements in fuel efficiency as well as the 

hybridisation of a variety of vehicles. The owner of a hybrid ICE vehicle will contribute less than 

one-quarter of the fuel excise as compared to the same model full fuel vehicle, and yet, owners 

of hybrid-ice vehicles are not to be burdened with extra fuel excise to balance what they aren’t 

paying. Why should electric vehicle owners be unfairly taxed?   
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